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Halloween Spooktacular 2023 
 
Plainfield – Spooktacular is coming to Downtown Plainfield on Saturday, October 28th from 11:00a.m. 
to 1:00 p.m.  The Plainfield Shorewood Area Chamber of Commerce is hosting the family friendly 
event, which will have trick-or-treating at participating businesses, games, events at the Plainfield 
Area Public Library, and more.   
 
The Halloween Spooktacular event will cause significant traffic delays in and around Downtown 
Plainfield.  If you are not planning on enjoying the event, motorists are encouraged to avoid the 
downtown area on Saturday between the hours of 10:45 a.m. and 1:15 p.m. due to heavier than 
normal traffic movement and road closures. 
  
Starting at 10:45 a.m. on Saturday, October 28th 

➢ Police will close the following roadways: 
o On Lockport Street from James Street to Route 59. 

▪ Illinois Street will remain open to north/south traffic.  
o Fox River Street will be closed at Lockport Street. 
o Des Plaines Street at Lockport Street.  

➢ All roadways are expected to reopen at 1:15 p.m. 
 
Route 59 and Route 126 will remain open throughout the event; however, motorists should be 
advised traffic back-ups and delays are expected, as turning westbound onto Lockport Street from 
Route 59 or continuing eastbound on Lockport Street from Route 126 will not be authorized. 
 
Those wishing to visit Downtown Plainfield and enjoy the event are encouraged to park in the 
municipal parking lots north of Lockport Street (on Des Plaines Street and Illinois Street), at Plainfield 
Village Hall, or at the Riverfront.   
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The Village of Plainfield takes event safety seriously and event patrons will see a marked increase in 
police presence at this event.  We urge all community members that plan to participate and attend to 
have age-appropriate discussions at home related to personal safety in large crowds.   
 

         
 
Any questions related to the Halloween Spooktacular event, road closures, or parking restrictions can 
be directed to Commander Anthony Novak at (815) 267-7234. 
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